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STAY WELLL . STAY APART . WORK TOGETHER     

WE’RE ALL IN THIS 

TOGETHER 

The month of May is designated as “Youth Service Month” and focuses on all 

Rotary activities that support the development of young people. There are a 

wide range of projects under Rotary’s Youth Service umbrella, and every 

Club in the district connects with one or more of them. 

Under the leadership of our Youth Services program, our Club participated in 

summer camps, foreign student exchanges, Interactor support, distributed 

books, dictionaries, and computers to schools, constructed sports equipment, 

and are now building a strong presence in the arts. These programs make it a 

priority to create world peace and understanding while exposing youth to 

the ideals of Service Above Self. After all, they are the future and will be  

          running our communities, the country, the world, and future Rotary clubs.   

2019 - 2020 
 

EDITORIAL STAFF   
Joan D’Onofrio: Editor  
Mary Kemnitz: Correspondent  
Rich Lueck: Correspondent   
Clayton Worsdell: Photographer 
  

ROTARY DISTRICT 5160 
Tina Aikens: District Governor      
Cheryl Wilson: Assistant  DG 
  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Julia Dawson Aguilar : President 
Vicki Sexton: President-elect 
Vicki Sexton: Treasurer 
Fred Nelson: Secretary 
Rob Waldman: Sergeant- at-Arms 
Irene Davids-Blair: Vocational  
Monica Fraga:  New Generations 
Ken Nishimori: RI Foundation  
Clayton Worsdell & Bob Huck: Com-                         
munity Services 
Tommy Wolf: Membership 
Ewa Sobilio: International 
Barbara Reifschneider: Club Services 
 

CHARITABLE BOARD 
Chris Ruzicka: President    
Vicki Sexton: Vice President 
Steve Weir: Secretary 
Renee Rushworth: Treasurer 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
Miles Bell: Program Chair             
John Wenzel: Webmaster  
Bill Kinsey: Public Relations Chair 
Bill Selb: Pancake Breakfast Chair 
Rich Lueck: Cars2ndChance 
 
CONTENTS 
Call to Order 
Thought of the Day 
Guests 
Club Announcements / News 
Milestones 
International News 
Happy Bucks 
The Gallery 
 
IMPORTANT MEETINGS 2020 
TBA   Board Meeting  7 AM 
          Buttercup Restaurant 
TBA   Charitable Fund    5:30 PM                    
          US Bank 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 Zooming Into the Future                           

President Julia Dawson called the sixth Zoom meeting to order and took attendance. Here are the 

members who tuned in today:  Clayton Worsdell, Vicki Sexton, Bob Huck, Fred Nelson, Rich Lueck, 

Bob Rogers, Irene Davids-Blair, Bob Sundberg, Larry Hutchings, Torsten Jacobsen, Bill Selb, Ewa Sobilo, 

Barbara Reifschneider, Johnny Morgan, and Hugh Toloui.  

Clayton Worsdell reported that our sixth Thursday morning Zoom meeting was truly a Rotary 

International experience. There were 20 participants that included Katharina Woeste, former 

Exchange Student from Germany; Torsten Jacobsen, visited from San Felipe; Rich Bailey, a Past 

President of our Club who now lives in Tucson, AZ; Assistant District Governor, Sheryl Wilson; and our 

terrific speaker, Dr. Barbara Beery, from the Rotary Club of Oakland who reported on the early 

progress of a current Global Grant with the Mumbai Rotary Club in India. It was a super meeting this 

morning and we are looking forward to Zoom #7, May 7. Thanks to all for attending and making this a 

fun and productive meeting and connecting California to Germany, Mexico and Arizona.                                                                                                              

THOUGHT OF THE DAY: Nelson Mandela                                         
             “The Youth of today are the leaders of tomorrow.” 

                             

GUESTS 
 
 

 

 

 

 

                              Dr. BARBARA BEERY            RICH RILEY                  KATHI WOESTE          SHERYL WILSON                                              

                               Today’s speaker          Tucson Rotary Club     Exchange Student      Asst. District Gov. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/katharina.woeste?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARATFU-rD1R7hAvSltLrgzpw5VoKHdU8aECFx9tNpsliXuZQKmHidSOe3Dl6e7R7Ya_A42XdgTnRV9n-&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBj-BDdyHEgqepNUEL4v69ECneaduO21zMJ8i9HUArbP5ZffriGo8l0uJvPn2ouW6W7SwSNGaVhPqlDVfeab7mWcAx_WH87UuZ9A8yxtjz2-rceYSekcH4biVClNHqnWw2_4CMU7P5HCiSULAqeObK4-dW3E1X2OnV86UJ1_vUA9xWW4dbs6FBQFgr_Zhu4MPvTEkHCvkn08y82Ws-bX6WLDm6VNjg2aT9GMVmJBZ_agDDLHMii4ayeYn3LplHAPSOOmPX2oJvfDXFJxTj9ZrTOhFdvi64
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100019544352909&__tn__=K-R&eid=ARCAzJU7Ps4M7w8EWC9Rrg_A5KcVZl1gEXBhrFrxj1x4SXqpsFqEOVOUqvyBY5Zh-X9fn8Ywj3gyzBm9&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBj-BDdyHEgqepNUEL4v69ECneaduO21zMJ8i9HUArbP5ZffriGo8l0uJvPn2ouW6W7SwSNGaVhPqlDVfeab7mWcAx_WH87UuZ9A8yxtjz2-rceYSekcH4biVClNHqnWw2_4CMU7P5HCiSULAqeObK4-dW3E1X2OnV86UJ1_vUA9xWW4dbs6FBQFgr_Zhu4MPvTEkHCvkn08y82Ws-bX6WLDm6VNjg2aT9GMVmJBZ_agDDLHMii4ayeYn3LplHAPSOOmPX2oJvfDXFJxTj9ZrTOhFdvi64
https://www.facebook.com/sheryl.wilson.589?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARCn5Y0qOOB9cO8FtrH94v1ISVEGR32uVlsMGpWuZSDHbRF6mZUWY2WNfbKdbf9K3jG-ZZmBb1MycHkX&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBj-BDdyHEgqepNUEL4v69ECneaduO21zMJ8i9HUArbP5ZffriGo8l0uJvPn2ouW6W7SwSNGaVhPqlDVfeab7mWcAx_WH87UuZ9A8yxtjz2-rceYSekcH4biVClNHqnWw2_4CMU7P5HCiSULAqeObK4-dW3E1X2OnV86UJ1_vUA9xWW4dbs6FBQFgr_Zhu4MPvTEkHCvkn08y82Ws-bX6WLDm6VNjg2aT9GMVmJBZ_agDDLHMii4ayeYn3LplHAPSOOmPX2oJvfDXFJxTj9ZrTOhFdvi64


 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & NEWS   
SAN FELIPE SCHOLARSHIP CONTRIBUTORS  
Here is the final compilation of the families who participated and made contributions to the Rotary 

Club of San Felipe's Gracie/Kuchy Sanchez Youth Education Program. 

 

Clayton and Carol Worsdell 

Richard and Pam Lueck 

Torsten and Tienke Jacobsen 

Fred and Lois Nelson 

Irene Davids-Blair and Max 

Ken and Phyllis Nishimori 

Monica and Matt Fraga 

Russell and Annette Anderson 

Steve Weir and John Hemm  

Dave and Mary Kemnitz 

Hugh and Flor Toloui 

Ewa and Rick Sobilo 

Frank and Barbara Westphall 

Larry Hutchings and Dennis Clark  

 

 SAN FELIPE STUDENT ART COMPETITION    
 

The winners were selected and will appear in next week’s newsletter. The 

prizes include U.S. cash, medals, and 

certificates and will be sent to Tina Sweeney 

who will make the announcements to the 

students and present them with their awards. 

First prize is $50, second prize is $25, third prize is 

$15 and one student will get $10 as an 

Honorable Mention. The team is now 

preparing for the 2021 competition.  
                                                                                                                               TINA SWEENEY 

 

COVID-19 TELETHON 
This Saturday the COVID-19 project titled #RotaryResponds was held. It was a one-hour Telethon to raise critical 

funds for disaster response. The Facebook Live event was a simulcast on the Rotary International Facebook 

page to raise one million dollars. Rotary’s 1.2 million members across the globe have taken swift action to 

respond to the COVID-19 pandemic. More than $3.4 million in Rotary Disaster Response Grants have already 

been put into action and millions more have been raised by #PeopleofAction because they responded quickly 

and are truly saving lives. Rotary International Director for our zone Johrita Solari said: “We need to do more 

and the need for additional funding is a priority. The Telethon will also showcase how our polio eradication 

infrastructure is helping to combat COVID-19.” 

 

In case you missed the Saturday event you can still donate as an individual or as a club 

at  http://on.rotary.org/drf 

 

https://ismyrotaryclub.com/Click/?_uid=800149021&_ctid=1584332&redirect=https://www.facebook.com/rotary/
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/Click/?_uid=800149021&_ctid=1584332&redirect=https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/peopleofaction
https://my.rotary.org/en/disaster-response-fund?fbclid=IwAR0RE2OwJceYtanoBkmuLoggDMOQh5y471RxKHgmYQvG-dT1Kydybn7uys4


 

 

THE WORLD IS WATCHING 

 

Governor Tina Akins said: “Yes, the world is watching, and we, as 

Rotarians, people of action, are now truly defined by our actions in 

this crisis.” I am making an extraordinary request of you, and all 

members in our district, to join the fight against COVID-9.   It’s called 

Volunteer Surge. Our district is one of two leading in the Volunteer 

Surge program and your immediate participation is critical to its 

success. Two weeks ago, Rotarians in a local club engaged Rotary 

International to recruit 1 million volunteers in two weeks to sign up 

with Volunteer Surge, a new program that allows us to train online, 

for free, to become a Telehealth Worker, or a Community Health 

Worker. These volunteers will provide basic assistance, and will 

reduce suffering and save lives, locally and across the nation. How? 

By helping our health care providers to focus more of their attention 

where it is most needed.  

 
 

CONNECTING OUR YOUTH WITH THE WORLD                                    

Meet our former Exchange Students    
 

Kathi Woeste was our first exchange student from Germany and today is an 

accomplished carpenter. Check her website to see her beautiful 

work: katharina-woeste.de. Sophie Etter was from Switzerland and our second 

exchange student. We haven’t heard from Sophie in a very long time, but 

recently our third student was Aline Collard from Belgium who emailed us her bio 

and photos. She is almost finished with her beauty courses and hopes to open 

her own shop.                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 
                  KATHI WOESTE                                                  SOPHIE ETTER                                    ALINE COLLARD 
                     GERMANY                                                       SWITZERLAND                                        BELGIUM 
 

http://katharina-woeste.de/


 

 

TODAY’S SPEAKER  
Today’s speaker is Dr. Barbara Beery who is hosted by Irene Davids- 

Blair. She talked to us about a potential cooperation on the global grant in 

India for 2020-2021 that consists of the construction of 100 toilet blocks, 200 

soak pits for waste water management, and the construction of 24 farm 

wells.  Project WASH is the Rotary Foundation Global Grant #1872376 being 

constructed by the Rotary Club of Bombay and the Rotary Club of 

Oakland. Dr. Beery talked about the progress being made on this grant 

that they have currently with the Mumbai Rotary club. The existing grant has been so successful that 

they intend to penetrate the community even more extensively with these improvements through a 

larger renewed grant.  

 
Dr. Beery would like to share a tentative trip itinerary to India in the first 10 days or so of November, 

but not until it is safe for everyone to travel. They feel it would be a great opportunity to get a read on 

preliminary interest. Of course all of you are invited. They have not engaged Howard Travel yet for 

details, but they are sure they would enhance my preliminary effort with seasoned 

recommendations. Contact Dr. Beery if you want more information or if you want to join them.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

HERE ARE A FEW PHOTOS OF THE FARM WELLS (BEFORE AND AFTER), A TYPICAL FAMILY TOILET,                                                                           
AND DEMONSTRATION OF WATER WASTE MANAGEMENT 

 



 

 

ART EXPO PROGRESS            
Nothing’s Going to Stop Us Now 

Newsletter Editor Joan D’Onofrio reports that due to the COVID-19 school 

closures, the seniors at the Clayton Valley High School are being deprived 

of their senior prom and graduation ceremonies. Consequently, it was a 

triple whammy to be deprived of the Art Expo competition which the 

students and their parents wait for all year long. So, Art Department Chair, 

Katie Nolan, and all the teachers in the art department, came to the 

rescue. They decided to photograph over 400 pieces of artwork and 

create a website on which to display them. The winners will be announced 

on the website and all artwork will be demonstrated. The awards will be 

sent to the winners via mail and consist of cash, medals, and certificates. 

The recipient of the $500 scholarship has been selected and will attend the 

University of San Francisco to pursue a career in art and architecture.   

 

This happens to be one of the most eagerly awaited art awards program throughout the district held 

every April at the CVCHS where over 200 people attend and watch as 27 students receive awards in 

the form of cash and medals. Our Rotary Club of Clayton Valley/Concord Sunrise co-sponsors the 

event along with the Michelangelo D’Onofrio Arts Foundation and have been doing so for the past 

four years. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

THE POWER OF ART: Student Work   
Photography  Mixed Media Sculpture 

  

FUTURE ARTISTS 
                                           The theme this week is animals.                                                                                                               

 

:     
 

 
ARTIST: HALEY CALLAGHAN  

DVC freshman, is Vicki Sexton’s granddaughter 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 
WATERCOLOR: ARTIST STUDENT AT CVCHS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   

 
PHOTOGRAPHY: SAMANTHA FRAHEY                                                       WATERCOLOR: Artist Student at CVCHS                                                                                                                  
Student at CVCHS 
 



 

 

LAUGHTER IS THE BEST MEDICINE 
 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CREATED BY C J BENNETT                                                                                                                                                                  
Joan D’Onofrio’s grandson 

 
 

  



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY PAPER 

 

A very drunk gent checked into a hotel late one Saturday night. He awoke very ill and summoned a 
bellboy to fetch him a bottle of whiskey and a Sunday newspaper. 
 
The bellboy was gone a long time. When he returned, the man remarked, “It must be hard to buy a 
bottle in this town on Sunday.” 
 
“There was no trouble with the liquor,” replied the bellboy, “but it’s tough finding a Sunday paper on 
Tuesday." 

 
 

REDNECKS FISHING 

 

Two rednecks are fishing on their respective sides of the creek. Just as soon as one redneck 
put his line in the water, he slung a fish onto the bank. The other was catching nothing, so he 
yelled out, “Buddy, I’d sure like to be on your side of the crick!” 
 
“Aright, tell ya what I’m gonna do. I’ll shine my flashlight across this river, and you can walk 
across this little beam of light,” the first redneck yelled back. 
 
The other replied, “Ain’t no way, buddy. I know you think I’m a fool.  But I know when I get 
halfway across, you’ll turn your flashlight off.” 



 

 

ONE LAST THING 
 

How can we celebrate Youth Service Month? 
 

By Serving 
By Staying Connected 

 By Uniting Behind a Fund Raiser 
 By Setting and Achieving Goals. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 


